
 

HAMPSHIRE ATHLETICS ASSOCIATION - ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

FRIDAY 5th MARCH 2021 at 7.30 pm  
 

HELD VIA ZOOM DUE TO THE CURRENT COVID-19 LOCKDOWN 
 

MINUTES 
                
              Present: 19 attendees (names in county file): Apologies: Nil 

 
1. Report from President – Peter Newton – copy of report provided and circulated in advance 
2. Election of President for 2021/22 – Peter Newton was declared re-elected as there had been 

zero activity in 2020 as a result of the national lockdown due to the Covid-19 pandemic 
3. Minutes & Reports from AGM on the 6th March 2020 were adopted as an accurate record 
4. Matters Arising - None 
5. Report from Secretary – Mike Williams – copy of report provided 
6. Report from Treasurer – Richard Dean – Balance Sheet and report provided and circulated in 

advance. There was an overall net surplus of £2,617 (deficit £319 in previous year). A vote of 
thanks was called for by Mike Barratt, who had audited the accounts, to Richard Dean for the 
quality of their production 

7. Determine affiliation fees for 2021 onwards – it was unanimously agreed that there would be 
no such fee for the coming year for those clubs who had paid in 2020 due to no activity last 
calendar year. Separate lists have been posted on the website differentiating those who have 
paid up-to-date (i.e. are affiliated) and those who have not (non-affiliated). Invoices to be sent 

8. Annual Reports – presented by the following sections: 

• Cross Country Championships – Pam Rogers – copy of report provided 

• Multi Events Championships, 3000m, Mile Races, Quadkids and 
Track and Field Championships – Stuart Horsewood – no activity due to Covid-19. 
Awaiting ruling by UKA on dates (if any) for 2021 Championships 

• Sportshall – Steve Torrance – no activity – not present and no report provided 

• Technical Officials’ – Terry Williams – copy of report provided. Announcement of 
retirement of Wendy Haxell after long service to athletics in Hampshire. Terry to 
organise a presentation memento as agreed by all 

• Hampshire Schools – Eileen Williams – copy of report provided 

• Road Running – Colin Goater – copy of report provided. No races, but virtual events 

• Team Managers– David Churcher – no report due to no activity. Mention made of 
David Vosser stepping down from his current Cross Country position                  

9. Election of Officers and Team Managers for 2021/22 - with no alternative nominations being 
received, all were re-elected as follows: 

•     Chair – Mike Neighbour 

•     Vice Chair – Eileen Williams 

•     Secretary – Mike Williams 

•     Treasurer – Richard Dean 

•     Administration Secretary – Stuart Horsewood 

•     Technical Officials Secretaries & Schools - Terry Williams and Eileen Williams 

•     Cross Country Championship Secretary – Pam Rogers 

•     Multi Events, Track & Field, Quadkids Championship Secretary – Stuart Horsewood 

•     Sportshall Officer – Steve Torrance 

•     Road Running Officer – Colin Goater 

•     Team Managers – David Churcher  Myles Richardson  Simon Harvey  Amanda          
Purser  Peter Costley  Kathy Bailey  Karen Rushton  Paul Farres  Mark Hyde.            
Cross Country vacancies have been posted on the website 


